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LONDON COUNCILS WORKFORCE INTELLIGENCE GROUP
MINUTES OF MEETING 23 JANUARY 2008
IN ATTENDANCE

Mark Grimley

Croydon
Eric Jackson

Croydon
Kati Maskell

Hammersmith & Fulham

Tanya Tomic

Hammersmith & Fulham

Leon Summers
Haringey

Monika Omell

Haringey

Vicki Felton

Havering 
Joanne Woodward
Havering

Jane Price

Kensington & Chelsea
David Ward

Kingston
Simon Morley

Lambeth

Rebecca Sansom
Lewisham
Peter Thomas

London Councils

Paul Warren

London Councils

Steve Key

Merton
Katrin Kruger

Redbridge
Jonathan Bullard
Richmond

Tessa Mapley

Waltham Forest

Tony Rumph

Wandsworth

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from:
Mike Lineker (Barking & Dagenham), Geraldine Oakley (Barking & Dagenham), Ian Grant (Bromley), Leo Johnson (Hackney), Sonia Arora (Harrow), Mark Porter (Havering), Eamonn Conlon (Hammersmith & Fulham), Peter Mantle (Hillingdon), Sarah Sparke (Hounslow), Amanda McClelland (Kensington & Chelsea), Neil Bowles (Southwark)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – OCTOBER 2007 

Agreed

MATTERS ARISING

None
PRESENTATION – HUMAN CAPITAL METRICS BENCHMARKING PROJECT
Paul Warren gave an update on the metrics benchmarking project which involves a pilot of six boroughs populating sixteen key workforce metrics on a quarterly basis. The presentation focussed on:
· Why should we collect workforce intelligence?
· Background/history to the project
· The 16 metrics
· Data collection

· Issues

· The future

Due to the meeting’s interest and debate around this project it was agreed to widen it to all boroughs who wanted to respond. It was also agreed that the benchmarking data would only be available to those who participate.
It was also discussed that the actual processes involved in this project in populating the data with metrics was just as important as the data itself; boroughs being able to produce  comparable workforce intelligence using the same definitions and reporting periods.
Action: Paul Warren to e-mail the metric’s spreadsheet and guidance notes to the group

The full presentation slides can be accessed via: 
http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/extranet/doc.asp?doc=21723&username=borough&password=resource
PRESENTATION – HR BENCHMARKING DATABASE
Steve Key (Merton) gave a presentation on the prospect of establishing a HR/workforce data mart/warehouse for London. With this concept boroughs would upload their workforce data quarterly into the database and this would allow them to, using a reporting tool, drill down into their own data while having comparable top level benchmarking data from the other boroughs.
It was agreed to establish a small group of boroughs that would work to develop and pilot the data mart. The following boroughs agreed to work with Merton: Croydon, Haringey, Kingston and Tower Hamlets.

Steve mentioned that with cost in mind the best option would be to develop the data mart internally using ‘open source’ software available free on the internet.
Action: Paul Warren to arrange a meeting date for the project group, and to explore any funding streams (Capital Ambition, Centre of Excellence) that could provide additional resources.
The full presentation slides can be accessed via: 
http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/extranet/doc.asp?doc=21724&username=borough&password=resource
LONDON COUNCILS RESEARCH REPORT
A written report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  This report is available via the following link:

http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/doc.asp?doc=20911&cat=1975&username=borough&password=resource
Paul Warren (London Councils) discussed the following items:
Sickness Absence and Employee Turnover
These surveys are now closed and the full report will be released at the end of January/ beginning of February.
Occupational Pay and Benefits Survey/Chief Officers Pay and Benefits

These surveys will be closed at the end of February with results to be released in March.

WORKFORCE PLANNING
Peter Thomas (London Councils) discussed the main points of the workforce planning audit survey which included:
· Generally workforce planning tends to be underdeveloped in the boroughs

· Lack of occupational workforce information

· Lack of scenario forecasting

The full report can be accessed via: http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/doc.asp?doc=21658&cat=1977&username=borough&password=resource
AGENCY WORKERS STATISTICS

Paul Warren (London Councils) informed the group that he had met with Christine Morton (Office of Government Commerce) who is managing a project on workforce planning and agency staff.

At the moment most of the agency data we get is ‘patchy’ and at best estimates but now that the vast majority of boroughs have a ‘managed service’ they should have access to very detailed information on their agency staff.

Some boroughs mentioned that it was not that easy to access this agency information from where they are in the organisation.
Paul asked the group whether they would like Christine to give a presentation to the group in April on her project and also on the agency data that should be available; the group agreed.

Action: Paul Warren to arrange for Christine Morton to present at the next meeting.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The following issues were discussed:
· Forward plan
Paul Warren (London Councils) presented the 2008 forward plan to the group (see Appendix One); the group were asked to forward any comments on the plan to Paul. 
Peter Thomas (London Councils) reminded the group that if they are doing anything interesting in their borough to volunteer to give a presentation.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the group will be held on Wednesday 9 April 2008 at the London Councils offices, starting at 10.00 a.m.
Appendix One - London Councils – Workforce Intelligence Group

 Forward Plan 2008

Terms of Reference

To develop best practice in boroughs’ ability to systematically collate workforce data and the ability to analyse manipulate and report as an aid to effective decision making.

To provide better data for improved internal decision making and policy development; and to meet the information requirements of The Local Government Workforce Strategy and the productive time element of the Gershon Review.

In 2007 these terms of reference were extended to include workforce planning.

Review of 2007
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Workforce Intelligence Group Attendance Levels - 2007

Borough attendees

LC staff and external speakers

Total


Presenters – 2007

Audit Commission

Civil Aviation Authority

CIPD

Cranfield University School of Management

Croydon

Haringey

Local Government Analysis and Research

National Audit Office

Forward Plan 2008

Main actions:

· To increase attendance levels to 20 borough representatives

· To produce a quarterly WIG newsletter (similar to the Pay and Employee 


Relations research report but produced in between meetings). Publications dates:

March, June, September, December (beginning of each month). This will continue interest in and promote the group. The newsletter will update members on current research and projects relevant to the group.

· To continue with the programme of presentations from both boroughs and external presenters. Confirmed presentations for 2008:

Exploring the concept of a regional data mart/warehouse - Merton – Jan 2008

Human Capital Metrics Benchmarking Exercise – London Councils – Jan 2008

Human Capital Measurement: From Insight to Action - Standard Chartered Bank – April 2008

· Conduct a satisfaction survey on the group in autumn 2008 to inform the forward plan for 2009.

Projects/Areas of Focus for 2008

· Scoping project for a regional database.
Establish a small working group with Merton, who will lead on the project, to explore the concept of a regional database for London.

· Human capital metrics benchmarking exercise.
Sixteen workforce metrics have been identified with six boroughs agreeing to populate them with benchmarking data on a quarterly basis (March, June, September, December). The first collection was December 2007, and the information will be collected in January 2008. This data will be reported to the group throughout the year.

· Workforce Planning Workshop

The workforce planning audit survey 2007 indicated that workforce planning is fairly underdeveloped in the boroughs. Therefore a workforce planning workshop will be considered for 2008 looking at the main principles of workforce planning including scenario forecasting, supply, demand and gap analysis while using case studies to demonstrate best practice.



























